At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 9th May 2016 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)                
               Mr. M.Wedd (Vice Chairman) 
   Mr. R. Bass

   Mr S Beard

   Mrs. A. Carver 
   Mrs J. Davison
   Mrs J. Faiers      
   Mrs M. Warfield
   Mr. M.Wattis   

   Cllr D Chambers

   Cllr D Godwin



   Cllr P Grove           
   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk

Apologies: Mr N. Griffiths and. Mr. J. Steel
Declaration of Interests: Mrs Beard declared a non-pecuniary interest in the proposed MUGA.            

Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs Carver and resolved that Mrs. Beard be re-elected Chairman. 

Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Wattis and resolved that Mr. Wedd be re-elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mrs Carver and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mrs Carver should remain the Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: Mr. Wedd would retain responsibility for Vicarage Green matters assisted by Mr Beard.
Allotments: Mr Steel would be responsible for allotment matters assisted by Mrs Davison
Hallow Charity:  Mrs Faiers would represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: Mrs Warfield would represent the Parish Council.
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 4th April 2016 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Grove reported that childhood obesity was of concern and that schools would be aiming to address this with various measures including increased exercise. Around 50 Syrian refuges would come to Worcestershire, although they are unlikely to be located in Malvern Hills. 
District Councillors’ report: No report. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the 4th April 2016:  
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  Mrs Carver reported that the paths had dried up and some stone had been laid in gateways to fill wet areas.
Highways: Mr Wedd reported that a new site was now available for the VA sign on the Martley Road.
Allotments: Mrs Davison reported some vandalism in her greenhouse / theft of seeds.
Anti Social Behaviour: See above.
Village Hall: No report.
Broadheath Common: No report.
Vicarage Green: Mr Steel had reported that it was hoped to complete the path construction with the drier conditions.
To discuss proposals for sports facilities / MUGA:
It was agreed that this item would precede “Suspension of Standing Orders” to enable the public to raise any outstanding concerns about the proposals and that Mr Wedd would chair the meeting for this item.
Mr Wedd explained that this was a unique opportunity for the parish council to acquire the land at the corner of Martley Road and Frenchlands Lane for the benefit of the community. Surveys had indicated the need for additional sports facilities in the village and the provision of a MUGA would help to address this. It was intended to produce detailed proposals which would be the subject of public consultation exercise prior to submission for planning approval.
Suspension of Standing Orders:
Concerns were raised by members of the public about the need for a MUGA which Mr Wedd endeavoured to address. The vice chair of the Village Hall committee stated that the bid for a sports hall had been unsuccessful which made the provision of the MUGA even more important. 
Planning applications for consideration:
	Applications

Application No.

Address

Type of work

Comments
16/00554/CLE

Apple Tree Cottage & Laylocks Cottage, Laylocks Lane

Lawful development certificate for an existing use of land for use as residential curtilage

(1) See below



	. 


Decision
	Application No.
	Address
	Type of work
	Decision

	15/01569/FUL

	9 Jacomb Road
	Proposed construction of a two storey dwelling
	Withdrawn

	16/320/ADV
	Land at (OS8121 5684) Bell Lane
	Multiple signage including sign posts, sign references and flag posts
	Approved


Finance: to consider: 
a) Contribute to Post Office /Stores rate relief: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to contribute to the rate relief.
b) Renewal of Parish council Insurance: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved to renew the insurance.
c) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mrs. Faiers, seconded by Mrs Carver and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1 MHDC – Contribution to discretionary post office rate relief
£127.36

2. Came & co – Parish Council Insurance 1/6/16 to 31/5/17

£952.82

3. Broadheath Memorial Hall - Hall hire, 4/1, 1/2 & 7/3

 £48.00

4. Broadheath Memorial Hall – Supply and fix No Dog Signs
 £91.42

5. Worcestershire CALC – Membership Fee 2016 / 2017

£834.56

6. Smart Cut – Grass Cutting, March

                                     £162.00


           Grounds Maintenance, March    
                         £129.98






                   Total
 £291.98

7. Mr J Steel – Payment to E Leighton for rotavating plot 14
£60.00

8. Mrs A Carver – Supply / lay stone at gateways, etc.                      £63.11

9. Mrs J Wilson, WI – Edit / distribute newsletter

           £100.00

d) Audit 2015/2016: The draft accounts had been circulated for member’s information. It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs. Faiers and resolved to:-

(a) Accept the draft accounts

(b) Accept the audit plan

(c) Appoint Ms. C Waters as the Internal Auditor

(d) Approve the Annual Governance Statement.

(e) The appointed date for audit is the 10th June 2016.

AOB: No reports

Date of Next meeting:  Monday 6th June 2015 at 7.30pm.
(1) It is considered that the land in question was a field and not garden. However in the absence of evidence to support this it is recommended that a condition be made to preclude future development.
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